CITY OF ROCHESTER HILLS
DEAD END & NO OUTLET SIGNS
POLICY RECOMMENDATION
APRIL 2024

Discussion at a prior Advisory Traffic Safety Board meeting revealed a general preference for NO OUTLET signs rather than DEAD END signs. Placements of these signs are governed by the MUTCD, but some flexibility exists, and the City has identified situations in which DEAD END signs can be replaced with NO OUTLET signs while maintaining a consistent policy.


Relevant MUTCD Wording:
The DEAD END (W14-1) sign may be used at the entrance of a single road or street that terminates in a dead end or cul-de-sac. The NO OUTLET (W14-2) sign may be used at the entrance to a road or road network from which there is no other exit.


New City policy for DEAD END and NO OUTLET signs:

The DEAD END (W14-1) sign shall be used at the entrance of a single road or street that terminates in a non-cul-sac dead end or any other dead end which does not allow vehicles to turn around easily within the public right-of-way. The NO OUTLET (W14-2) sign shall be used at the entrance to a road or road network from which there is no other exit OR at the entrance to a single road that terminates in a cul-de-sac which allows vehicles to turn around easily within the right-of-way. In locations where there is direct line of sight from the street entrance to the dead end or cul-de-sac at a distance of under 500 feet, signage is not required. For any locations which do not clearly fall into these categories, signage will be selected and installed at the discretion of the DPS Traffic Division.


Comments: 
This policy essentially recognizes the cul-de-sac itself as an easy turn-around point, making it distinct from abrupt, non-cul-de-sac dead-ends, and therefore fitting the City’s new definition of a NO OUTLET road.

Approximately 48 signs, including both types of DEAD END signs, will be changed to NO OUTLET signs over time as the DPS Sign Shop conducts routine maintenance throughout the City.

There are two types of DEAD END signs and two types of NO OUTLET signs. The MUTCD outlines the proper use of these different types of signs and the City finds no reason to add to or clarify these guidelines.


















